Fivay High School News

Fivay High School 12115 Chicago Ave. Hudson, FL 34669 727-246-4000

March 2011

Principal's message:

I hope you have had the opportunity to hear about the great things happening at Fivay High School. If not, please take a moment and visit our website to read about the student art exhibit, student athletic success, band performances and club activities.

Please check out the FCAT dates and make sure you child is in attendance for these very important tests. We will be providing breakfast to all students involved in testing on the mornings when testing is scheduled.

Thank you to all of the parents who completed the Parent Survey. We will be using this information as part of the 2012 School Improvement Plan.

If you have not discussed your child's course selections and signed the course card, please ask your child for their card. If your child was absent, they need to see Student Services to pick up a card. It is very important that we receive a card for each student, so schedules can be generated for next year.

Angie Stone

eSembler Instructions

The online gradebook is available to parents and students. Everyone must sign-up for an account, even if you had an account last year.

There is a link to eSembler from our school website: fhs.pasco.k12.fl.us or you may log on to the website: https://grades.pasco.k12.fl.us

To create an account, you will need the student name as it appears on a report card (or schedule), the student number, the student's date of birth, last 4 digits of their social security number (SSN) and their zip code. If a student does not have a SSN or one was not given to the school, use 0000.

Find us on the web at: fhs.pasco.k12.fl.us

Meeting Opportunity: Fivay: A Year in Review

Please join us for dessert and coffee on March 31, 2011, from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm, in the cafeteria. The administration will be presenting school data and answering your questions. Topics to be discussed include school policies/procedures/practices, discipline and student recognition. Questions may be submitted in advance to Ms. Stone, through email or via a telephone call. This time is set aside to discuss issues and accomplishments at large, not individual students. Therefore, if you have a specific personal concern, or a concern about a specific student, please contact the school to set up an individual appointment.

Safety Reminders:

Parents please remember, for student safety, the student drop-off and pick-up is located in the front parking area off of Chicago. Please do not pick-up or drop-off students in the back parking lot. Parents of walkers, please remind your child to use the designated crosswalks and sidewalks when walking to and from school.

Spring FCAT Dates

April 11, 2011 – Grade 9 and 10 Reading Session 1

April 12, 2011 - Grade 9 and 10 Reading Session 2

April 13, 2011 – Grade 10 Math

April 19, 2011 - Grade 11 Science

Please make sure your child is in attendance for these very important assessments.

PROM

Fivay High School will be hosting our first Prom on Friday, April 29, 2011. The day was originally scheduled as a student holiday but is now a regular school day for students. Students are expected to be in attendance for the day. If it is necessary for a student to check out of school, they will need to follow the standard procedure for leaving school early. (see below) More information will be given out after Spring Break concerning Prom tickets, dress code etc...

Attendance Reminders:

Students who need to leave school early should bring a note to the main office before school starts on the day that they are checking out. The note must contain their full name, their student number, parent/guardian's signature and a phone number where a parent/guardian may be reached. An early dismissal slip will be generated for the student in the main office, which will decrease the parent wait time when picking up students. Parents, please have a photo ID and be patient as we check records to insure your child's safety.

Students who have been absent need to bring a note from their parent/guardian or from their doctor within two days of their return to school. These notes should contain the full name of the student as well as the date of the absence and the student number. The notes should be placed in the basket on the counter in the Guidance Office.

Need Help?

Athletic Questions? Contact Linda McQuade: lmcquade@pasco.k12.fl.us

Parent Conference? Contact Guidance at 727-246-4000.

Not sure who to contact: call or email Angie Stone, 727-246-4000, astone@pasco.k12.fl.us

Thanks to all of our parent volunteers! Your assistance is greatly appreciated!

If you are interested in becoming a volunteer, please visit the school website and complete the online volunteer form.

District School Board of Pasco County

Heather Fiorentino, Superintendent Joanne Hurley, Chairwoman

DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD OF PASCO COUNTY FIVAY HIGH SCHOOL

7227 Land O' Lakes Blvd. Land O' Lakes, FL 34638 Non for Profit Organization US Postage Paid Permit # 6651 Tampa, FL